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C a r e           F o r g i v e n e s s  F r i e n d s h i p  H a p p i n e s s  H o n e s t y  R e s p e c t  T r u s t  

Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children.  
 
Red Class Yellow Class  Blue Class 
93.64% 95.98%   95.85% 

Last week’s whole school attendance 95.16%. 
Well done to Yellow Class who will be rewarded with the 

treat filled Attendance Trophy. 
 
DAILY: 8.00-8.50am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 
Chartwells menu - Week 1 – with some changes 
 
Mon 16th: 2pm: Blue Class Talent Show 
 
Tues 17th:  - 
 
Weds 18th: 2.15-2.30pm: Weekly Tuck Shop 
 2.30pm: P&F meeting (finance) 
 
Thurs 19th:  am/pm: Mr Rayner, Blue Class teacher in 

school for the whole day 
 pm: Drum Lessons: Cornwall Music: 

double lesson 
    
Frid 20th:  Last day of school before Summer Holidays 
 
Tues 4th Sept: Staff inset day 
Weds 5th Sept: Children return to school  
 

 
Please think nut free when packing 
snacks/lunch boxes – we have a child with a 
nut allergy in school – thank you! 
 

 
Outstanding payments 
Please could we request that any outstanding payments are 
cleared before the end of the summer term? We still have a 
large deficit on our school dinner registers which needs to 
be cleared.  Any swim, breakfast club, music lessons or 
uniform payments please send in too.  
 
School Meals Price Increase - £2.30 from September 
The price for a school meal has remained unchanged for the 
past 4 years. From September there will be a small increase 
from £2.20 to £2.30 per meal.  On return to school in 
September we will be on Week 1 of the existing dinner 
menu.  The current menu will run until the October half 
term. 

All Classes – Carrier Bag please 
Please could all children please bring in a carrier bag (please 
name). Thank you. 
 
Win a playground - voting ends 23:59 on 24th July 
We’re still on the leaderboard but not progressing despite 
everyone’s massive efforts! If everyone could continue to 
post on their FB page reminding all of their friends and 
family that we really need their votes and urge them to all 
spend just half a minute voting for our school. Currently 
we’re in 9th place.  If you haven’t voted already please 
VOTE.  If you have a workplace, please spread the word and 
get your colleagues 
voting too. Ask friends 
and family too! We really 
need 100% on board to 
be in with a chance of 
winning.  There are 31 
schools competing across 
the country.  A reminder of last year’s amazing prize. 
 
Parents & Friends – meeting – this Wednesday 2.30pm 
Please come along – everyone welcome. This will be a 
finance-based meeting.  Our treasurer will be attending.  A 
final figure of the amount raised from the Summer School 
Fair will be totalled up. 
 
Children’s University 
Please remember to update your 
passports during the school holidays.  
There are lots of activities being run by approved providers 
that can be included as well as worksheets that can be 
downloaded from any Children’s University website (ie not 
just CU Cornwall & Devon).  The “reading challenge” being 
run by the libraries this summer will give your child 10 
credits.  Lots of links will be added as Mrs Brookes finds 
more during the Summer so please keep checking the school 
website (“Parents” tab, “Children’s University”). 
 
Change 4 Life – Star Wars train like a jedi 

Coming home today are 
passport size wallets full 
of activities to keep 
your child active 
through-out the summer 

holidays.  The school office has spares if you would like an 
extra one for a sibling.  



 

Medication in school – please collect 
Please could parents of children who have medication in 
school – particularly for asthma – please collect on the last 
day of school to take home to wash and sterilise?   
 
“Mischief Makers” Summer Reading Challenge 2018 
Pupils were sent home with a flyer last week giving details 
of the summer reading challenge which is available now in 
your local library.  It is free to take part; just go along to 
your local library and sign up.  Children are encouraged to 
read at least 6 library books of their choice – they all count.  
On return to school, participating children will be presented 
with a 
certificate 
and medal. 
  
What’s On at Breaney Chapel 

Please note the 
dates of the 
FFAB sessions in 
the poster as 
there are only 4 
sessions taking 
place over the 
summer hols.   
 
Breaney Chapel 
Sunday School 
will continue to 
run weekly from 
10.30-11.30am 
each Sunday: all 
parents and 
children are very 
welcome. 

 
 
Heartswell Therapies – Breage Village Hall fortnightly 
Reflexology, Aromatherapy Massage, Sports Therapy 
Massage, Energetic Cellular Healing, Reiki, Seichem, Head, 
Neck & Shoulder Massage: FB#heartswell therapies. Or 
contact Tina on 0792 3974016 
 
“What’s On” for children this summer 
We are often given details of various events, workshops etc. 
We are happy to pass on information received to everyone 
but ask that parents make their own decision as to the 
suitability for their children.  A new tab will be added this 
week under “Parents” on the school website which will 
contain full details of each workshop, event etc as there 
isn’t always space on the newsletter to include everything. 
 
Praa Sands Community Centre – Mon 13th August – 6pm 

Adults £6; Child 
£4; Family £15. 
Tickets from Praa 
Sands Post Office 
or online (see 
school website for 
full poster). 
 

Please keep saving kitchen, toilet roll tubes, egg boxes, 
tin cans (ring pull only) & metal bottle tops being 
collected for Cousin Jack’s 


